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August 2019 
COMING EVENTS :  
  
SATURDAY     AUGUST 3 Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY     AUGUST 4 General flying at all sites. 

WEDNESDAY  AUGUST 7 Monthly Meeting at LV Airport 8.00pm start.  

SUNDAY AUGUST 11 Club Flyday at LAKE NARRACAN & Combat Classic round 1  at 

1.00pm. 

SATURDAY     AUGUST 17 Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY     AUGUST 18 General flying at all sites   

SUNDAY     AUGUST 25 General flying at all sites 

 
SUNDAY   SEPTEMBER 1 FATHERS DAY. -  General Flying at all sites 

WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 4 Monthly Meeting at LV Airport 8.00pm  

SATURDAY     SEPTEMBER 7  Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm  

SUNDAY    SEPTEMBER 8  Club Flyday at LAKE NARRACAN.  

SUNDAY      SEPTEMBER 15 General flying at all sites   

SATURDAY     SEPTEMBER 21 Indoor flying at Grey St School in Traralgon 2-5pm 

SUNDAY      SEPTEMBER 22 Slope Gliding at No Pine 

SUNDAY    SEPTEMBER 29 General flying at all sites 

 
*******************  

 

MEMBERSHIP & F EES:  Membership for th e 2019-2020 year is now underway and as of today we only 

have 45 paid up members. There are still a few members to renew their membership and they must not 

be flying at any of our sites, including gliding and Indoor, until they are financial. 
 

Fees for the 2019-2020 year are well overdue ! 
 

Banking Details are é..BSB 063 530  Account No 10068336 - use you name as the description 
 

If you are not rejoining please return your Lake Narracan key with a BSB and bank 

account number and your $20 refund will be transferred into your account. 
 

 

  

http://www.lvmac.org.au/
http://photos.lvmac.org.au/
http://www.vmaa.com.au/
http://www.maaa.asn.au/
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Pressies Preamble, 
                Hi Guy's, 
                             First off, the social night went down really well, and I mean went down, course after course 
after course. Some people doubled their weight between entry and exit, and I don't blame them, the food was 
good and plenty of it and if you complained about the service you were the problem. We had 27 members 
and partners sit down and all of them struggled to get up again. 

                            The weather has been reasonably kind to us over the last month other than being a bit cool 
but attendance has been pretty light on due to our migratory members being in warmer climes at this time of 
year, the bonus is of course plenty of parking space and no waiting at the pilots line. 

                           I have been informed we now have ten qualified instructors in the club counting some 
Associate members, so let's see if we can attract some new members to keep them occupied, there is a 
couple of prospects on the horizon but there is plenty of room for more. 

                           The meeting coming up on the 7th will probably be the last in the format that we are used to 
and after a couple of positional changes we will endeavour to run consistent to the model rules, so keep your 
ear to the ground for future announcements regarding any changes. 

                  

    That's all folks...................See you at the field.......................Chris. 
 

******************  
 

GUNNFIGHTER CUP (Micks Report) Sunday 23
rd

 June 
 

Unfortunately only 4 flyers turned up to have a go at the Gunn Fighter cup this year with Dave Lewis having radio & 
servo problems having to pull out of the event. 
¢Ƙƛǎ [ŜŦǘ о tƛƭƻǘǎ aƛŎƪΣ ²ŀȅƴŜ ϧ Lŀƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƻǇƘȅΩǎ,  a placing guaranteed. 

  
The First run was done by Mick 
High speed runs from both directions down wind time 3.1 sec ς upwind 3.8 sec giving an average of 3.45 seconds 
As this was the fastest run of the day it was 200 points max for Mick 
Continuing on into the 5 Laps circuit race, Mick flew smooth & straight managing the 5 Laps in 77 seconds. 
Points scored 423 
bŜȄǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƴŀƛƭ ǎǇƻǘ ƭŀƴŘƛƴƎ aƛŎƪ Ǝƻǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ млΩоέ 
Points scored 77 

  
Wayne was up next 
High speed runs from both directions down wind time 3.9 sec ς upwind 5.6 sec giving an average of 4.8 seconds 
Points scored 70 
Circuit race, Wayne flew well managing the 5 Laps in 75 seconds. 
Points scored 425 
Spot landing Wayne got wiǘƘƛƴ мпΩсέ 
Points scored 26 
  

Ian was up next it is good to see him having a go and supporting all our club events 
High speed runs from both directions down wind time 4.0 sec ς upwind 5.0 sec giving an average of 4.5 seconds 
Points scored 100 
Circuit race, Ian flew well managing the 5 Laps in 86 seconds. 
Points scored 414 
  
Totals at this Point 
Mick on 700 Points 
Wayne on 521 Points 
Ian on 514 Points 
  

Next up was the 4 Rounds of Combat which is all a bit of a blur to me with the 3 models going every where. 
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Round 1 
Mick, Wayne & Ian chased each other to every corner of the strip till Mick had a flame out landing with only 10 seconds 
left on the clock. Wayne managed a cut on Ian and Ian got the full 3 min flight time in 
Points - Wayne 300,  Ian 200,  Mick 150 
  

Round 2 
Cŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŦǳǊƛƻǳǎ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƎŀƛƴ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ŀ ōƛƎ ƳƛŘ ŀƛǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ Ǉƛƭƻǘǎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ о Ƴƛƴ ŦƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƛƳŜ 
and no cuts lots of close calls though. 
Points - Wayne 200,  Ian 200,  Mick 200 
  

Round 3 
All pilots back into the action again with Wayne & Ian both getting a ribbon cut each & Mick now getting desperate and 
diving through the centre of the models trying to carve everybody up to no avail no cuts recorded. 
Points - Wayne 300,  Ian 300,  Mick 200 
  

Round 4 
All pilots back up with Mick having got into the air early so as the hooter sounded a big power dive straight at the 2 still 
climbing models still no good and no cut Mick really desperate now tried everything saw ribbons around the wing but 
no cut even tried flying straight at targets still no good (better get my eyes checked) the hooter sounded to end the 
round and the event with no cuts recorded in this round. 
Points - Wayne 200,  Ian 200,  Mick 200 
  

Another Cup concluded till next year, hopefully we will see more flyers at next years event. 
It was still a top day with great weather, thanks to Chris and Eric for scoring and Dave for being down at the dangerous 
end with the hooter. 
  

Total Scores for the Gunn Fighter Cup 
1st Place Wayne Lewis ς Points 1521 
2nd Place Mick Gunn ς Points 1450 
3rd Place Ian Partleton ς Points 1414 
 

The next Combat event is the Combat Classic Round 1 on the 11th August Club Flyday so get you models 

ready and test flown before then. 

Thanks for the report & pics  Mick.     
****************  

 
Some of Micks collection of GunnFighters 
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If you donôt have your Bronze Wings or Club Solo rating, you need to 
have someone with wings to be standing with you when you are 

flying. It does not have to be an Instructor ! 
 

**************** 
 

Donôt forget to have your Fire Extinguisher handy when flying electrics. 

Open the first container before you start flying if you donôt have your own 
Extinguisher. 

 
************************ 

 

Slope Gliding Day at No Pine (Sunday 30th Juneô19) 
 
It was a fine and Sunny morning with cloud passing through and unfortunately the wind was 

worse than predicted at 35km/h to 56km/h for most of the morning and thatôs not on the slope so it 
would have probably been 45km/h to 66km/h on the slope. The trees across the road were making 
lots of noise during the gusts. 

Wayne was first on site at 9.00am, after clearing a fallen tree off the road. He flew a 
Teksumo Flying Wing once and the WNW wind was very bumpy. The motor was used to keep the 
model flying and the landing was quite tricky, but a safe landing. EPP bounces well ! 

Chris, Doug, Bob Calhoun and Bill Reid showed up around 9.30am and did not want to fly 
in these conditions. (smart move) 
Graeme showed up around 10.00am and the gusts were getting stronger. Graeme put an Elf 
together and Jamie arrived and once they had it sorted they went to the slope and launched it. 
Unfortunately the launch didnôt go well and the model was broken. 
Dave Campbell flew a Slope Soaring glider and the wind, although quite strong, wasnôt enough to 
keep the model flying and it cartwheeled on landing and broke the tail. 
Graeme was putting another model together when I departed at 10.30am and I passed Lofty on his 
way up for a look. 

 
Above ï David Campbells glider in flight 
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Above ï Bob, James & Graeme putting a slope soaring glider together 

 

LVMAC Meeting July 2019 
 
Date: - 3 July 2019 

Meeting Started at: - 20:00 hrs 

 

Attendance: -16 members. They were: - Ivan Walker, Rex Mitchell, Paul Mitchell, Doug Jowett, Ash Bence, 

Graeme Blackman, Geoff Bruerton, Bill Webb, Chris Davenport, Wayne Lewis, Mick Gunn, 

Bill Reid, Brian Adams, Ian Partleton, Phil Mohr & Eric Spratt. 

 

Apologies: -, James Blackman, & Stephen Loft 

 

Visitors: - Nil  

 

New Members: - Nil  

 

Confirm Last Months Minutes: - Brian Adams 

 

Business Arising from the Previous Meeting:- 
 

¶ The container has been partially painted and needs attention to the roof. We have started on the roof and 

 are now waiting for the weather to settle down and dry up before continuing ï ongoing. 

¶ CASA Part 149 field registrations have been submitted to the VMAA for endorsement.  We are  

waiting for a response having been advised that we have many fields and are lower down in the queue. 

¶ Club Rules ï Graeme Blackman provided a summary of the Secretary and Treasurers positions  

responsibilities from the Model Rules and has obtained quotations from Moores (solicitors) regarding 

proposed fees for their advice regarding the clubôs responsibilities with regards to our compliance with  

the Model Rules, totaling more than $5,500.  A membersô vote decided that we should not proceed 

with the solicitorôs advice.   

¶ There was also considerable discussion and advice provided by Mick Gunn, Graeme Blackman and  

Phil Mohr regarding Wayne Lewisô proposal to resolve the issues concerning the Secretaryôs  

position, the Treasurerôs position and the creation of an Assistance Secretaryôs position in the club. 



Wayne proposed that at the next club meeting a Special General Meeting be held with the current  

Secretary and current Treasurer resigning then a vote held for the Secretaryôs position, for the Treasurerôs 

position and then for the Assistant Secretary position.  This was agreed.  

 

Flight Proficiency:  

 

¶ Chris Eeles and Dirk Kurpershoek have achieved Bronze Wings.  Congratulations to each of them. 

¶ An Instructorôs course will be held at Sale Saturday 27th
 July 2019.  Glen Neal, Phil Mohr, Mick Gunn 

and Wayne Lewis are attending. 

 

Secretary's Report 

 

 Correspondence Incoming ï  

 

¶ An email from VMAA Secretary Joe Finocchiaro providing the VMAA Notice of Annual General 

Meeting on 18th July 2019.  

¶ An email from VMAA secretary Joe Finocchiaro regarding the VMAA MoM for the May 2019 

meeting. 

¶ An email from VMAA Secretary Joe Finocchiaro regarding the VMAA AGM Nomination Form 

correction. 

¶ An email from VMAA Secretary Joe Finocchiaro regarding the VMAA General Meeting MoM. 

¶  An email from the VMAA Secretary Joe Finocchiaro regarding the VMAA AGM candidates and Proxy 

Votes advising that Nominations are closed and providing a list of the candidates. 

¶  

 Correspondence Outgoing 

 

¶ An email from Bill Webb via Wayne regarding a form for the review of the Model Rules. 

¶ An email from Graeme Blackman to the LVMAC Committee confirming that he is going to seek legal 

advice to the club regarding the Rules of Incorporation and that he is to ñsort it outò.  In addition, clarity 

is required with regards to the role of the club secretary and to confirm that up to 4 people (3 additional) 

could be authorized to contact Consumer Affairs on behalf of the club with MyCAV accounts. Several 

additional questions for consideration of the committee are also included. 

¶ The Valley Flyer for July 2019 

 

Business Arising From the Correspondence: 

 

¶ The club discussed the VMAA AGM meeting attendance and our 1 Proxy Vote.   

¶ Bill Webb advised he would be attending the meeting as a VARMS representative.  It was agreed that 

he would also represent LVMAC.  

 

Treasurerôs Report:   The treasurer tabled the monthly report 

 

Financial Statement: 

   Previous Balance: -   $    2,754.64 

   Income: -    $    3,787.34 

   Expenditure: -    $    3,332.18 

   Available funds: -   $    3,209.80 

 

Commonwealth Bank Term Deposit: -    $  46,981.08  

Bendigo Bank Term Deposit: -                 $    5,046.95 

Term Deposits total  $  52,028.03 

  Petty Cash in hand   $         30.83 

 

Lake Narracan Committee: - Bill Reid advised that in the future there are to be no meetings unless there is 

business to discuss. 
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Relocation Update: - The new YNOC proposed mine flying site issue is ongoing with the Latrobe City 

Council.  Wayne has discussed the possibility of arranging club access to the site on a windy day to see what 

the flying conditions in between the lakes are like. Ongoing. 

 

Safety: - No Issues 

 

General Business: 

 

¶ Ian Partleton discussed the competitions events and had three issues: 

1. An explanation sheet for the scoring of the competition is needed. 

2. A scrutineer is required to check the results. 

3. A handicap system should be introduced as currently the same people seem to win every year and 

 it is not encouraging for new participants once they realize they have no chance of ever winning. 

¶ Mick Gunn proposed the following as a handicap system for the Col Cliff comp: winners two years in 

succession will have their maximum engine size reduced from ñopen ratingò to ñmax36 or equivalentò.  

Another win would result in their allowed max engine size further reduced to ñ15 or equivalentò. 

A membersô vote agreed with the proposal for implementation. 

¶ Geoff Bruerton suggested that all flyers should utilize the same model in the completion, with a 

 number of identical models being supported by the club in order to test flying skills and not model selection. 

¶ Mick Gunn discussed other comps that were held in the past and offered to find these ñold events  

detailsò for consideration and possible reintroduction. 

 

Bent Wheel Award: - There was one nomination this month. 

¶ Chris Eeles for his ME109 crash 

 

Winner ï Chris Eeles 

 

BOMB Award:  - There was one nomination this month. 

¶ Glen Neal discovered that he had no battery for his plane and it was not able to be flown. 

 

Winner ï Glen Neal 

 

Show & Tell: - Doug Jowett has two 5S 3700mAh batteries for sale for $50. 

 

Program Dates: - as per the yearly program. 

 

The next Club Meeting is scheduled for the 7th of August 2019 at 8:00PM.   

 

Meeting Closed:    21:42hrs. 
 

***************** 

  
            Above ï Micks Magic 3D                            Bill Burrows Funfly Model                 MG pics 
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INDOOR REPORT 6th July 2019 
 

 Apologies were received from Mick and Fred - who is using babysitting interstate as an excuse.   
 
 Ash had the Little Cub converted to Spectrum but wiring issues with the motor lead prevented a test 
fly. He did however get some flying time in with his Vapors 
 
Bob had a new Bush Beaver from Bangood that looked great and had some shaky flights ad also 
flew the Wings to Fly and some drones. Gary helped him with his simulator. 
 
Mal was in the mood for some flying and had the DGI Tello doing its thing(s) 
 
Graeme flew the Sky Bug and Spacewalker. The balsa Spacewalker is awaiting a new 8,5mm motor 
and should be flying next meeting 
 
James had lots of flying with the Spacewalker after the home built Extra battled to get off the ground 
ï looks like a low power 8.5mm motor problem. 
 
Jason showed a new printed Mustang and he and Tim were rapped with the flying success with 
these models ï he has even started selling them. He also flew the Flying Pig ï an own design - and 
had lots of fun with the girls with chuck gliders. 
 
Gary arrived with his Airforce and was anxious to get in some flying. He had a cute new mini Wright 
Flyer and flew the Spacewalker and his Canards. 
He even managed to give some lessons with the Canard to Fred and James who both enjoyed the 
different flying experience. 
 

Visitor:  Tim popped in as he was on call for a brief catch up 

 
Above -Garyôs Mini Wright Flyer 
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Above-  Drones are popular at the Indoor Flying                                                                                  Below ï Mini Hawk Sky 
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http://www.maaa.asn.au/images/pdfs/forms/Form-016-POWER-BRONZE-SILVER -WINGS.pdf 
 

http://www.maaa.asn.au/images/pdfs/forms/Form-017-POWER-GOLD-WINGS.pdf 
 

http://u.b5z.net/i/u/10194601/f/Flight_Intruc/Part_5_5_-_Description_of_Gold_Wings_Manoeuvres.pdf 

( read in conjunction with the MAAA Bronze, Silver & gold  Wings Sheet as there are manoeuvres that we do 

not do,  included in this pdf ) 

****************  

 

Col Cliff Memorial Trophy - Handicap suggestions 
If a pilot wins 2 years in a row the following year a max engine size of .36 will be enforced. 
If the pilot wins again for the 3 year a max engine size of .15 will be enforced. 
If the pilot wins again the .15 engine size will remain until someone else wins. 
  

**************  

 

Club  Flyday  - Sunday  9 / 0 6 /1 9  at Lake Narracan  

                        

It was a another great day for the 14 members that attended. It was cold and cloudy and the wind was 

from the East. One big blue patch of sky appeared around midday and the sun came out but the cool wind kept 

the temperature down and the sun was only out for an hour or so. 
 

Geoff Bruerton flew his Cloud King, the Scrapper 2 glider, his 1948 Eros electric Old Timer, the Duraga 

Glider, his Pawnee and a nice big electric Catalina which had its maiden flight and went well ! Geoff also 

helped out in the kitchen. 

Wayne Lewis had an all electric day and flew the Teksumo Wing, an electric Gunny, the Sabre Gunny, a Twin 

GunnFighter and a G46 electric powered S1500 Stick. All went well on this day. 

Godwin Bugeja flew his electric Tundra and did manage to break the Carbon Fibre prop on a very fast landing. 

Godwin also flew his Easy Sport 40 with OS46LA engine, which he flew quite well.  

Ian Partleton flew his Funfly model and had issues with his .25powered Gunny type model. Ian also flew his 

S1500 Stick and all went well.  

Ian Heafield flew his Boomerang 40 and his Gunny which did a nice cartwheel landing and Ian also helped out 

in the kitchen. 

Bill Reid  had a new Brewster Buffalo foamy for WL to test fly and manéwas it hairy ! It was lucky to get 

down in one piece with a broken elevator horn. Bill flew his Boomerang EP which is like a rocket and his G46 

powered Convertible and did land the Boomerang in the drain but no real damage. 

Glen Neal his new electric Sparkler and his TT45 powered CAP 232 which he had hammering around the sky. 

Doug Jowett had his Bixler 1 which has issues and it was slightly damaged but quite repairable. Doug also had 

a Bixler 2 and all went well with that model. 

Ian Place had Wayne assist in flying his Slow Poke, powered by an Enya 80 4Stroke engine. The engine was 

running nicely once started and Ian did have 2 assisted flights. 

Eric Spratt  flew his Electric Walrus foam Glider and his electric Liddle Stik and his S1500 Stick and 

unfortunately Eric miscalculated on a touch and go and the S1500 stick hit the ground near the drain and broke 

in half. 

Chris Davenport flew his Phoenix 2000 Glider and the Tundra and had several other electric and Nitro models 

in the van. 

Stephen Loft  had his S1500 Stick and Great Planes Stik, both Electric, and as usual, managed to use up all his 

batteries. His wife also came out for a look ! 

Lynton McPhail  flew his Phoenix 2000 glider and had a good day. 

Julian Zhu  flew his Bixler 2 with ease and then had a fly of Chrisôs Tundra on which he did some touch and 

goes. His first take off and landings on a model with wheels and he did quite well ! 

. 
 

Thanks to Ian Heafield and Geoff Bruerton for doing the Sausage Sizzle Lunch which went down well as 

always.  

 

http://www.maaa.asn.au/images/pdfs/forms/Form-016-POWER-BRONZE-SILVER-WINGS.pdf
http://www.maaa.asn.au/images/pdfs/forms/Form-017-POWER-GOLD-WINGS.pdf
http://u.b5z.net/i/u/10194601/f/Flight_Intruc/Part_5_5_-_Description_of_Gold_Wings_Manoeuvres.pdf
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Above ï looking west at the pits 

 
Above ï Loftyôs Electric Challenger in flight            Mick Gunn pic 

 


